

August 23, 2012

A Regular Meeting of the Zoning Board of Appeals was held on Thursday, August 23, 2012 at the Mendon Town Hall, 16 West Main Street, Honeoye Falls, NY, 14472 at 7:00 p.m.

PRESENT: 
Kevin Wright, Chair




Don Thorp 



Liz Sciortino 




Bruce Peckham  


ABSENT:
Don Irvine
ATTORNEY:
Doug Jones Attorney
OTHERS: 
5 others.
Minutes were taken by Debbie Tvrdik.

Mr. Wright called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. 

NOLAN AREA VARIANCE PUBLIC HEARING

David Nolan, 4320 Clover Street, Honeoye Falls, NY, approached the board for an area variance at said property, consisting of 1 acre, bearing Tax Account No. 215.1-1-46, located in an RA-1 zone, to allow a setback for a 14’ x 10’ shed of approximately 50 feet from the front property line whereas Town Code requires an 80 foot setback

Mr. Wright stated the affidavit of posting was in the file and waived the reading of the public notice.  Mr. Wright asked if the board members had seen the property.  They all answered in the affirmative.

Mr. Wright asked Mr. Nolan to walk us through what he is trying to accomplish. 

Mr. Nolan stated that he wishes to put a 14’ x 10’garden shed in his front yard which would not be 80 feet from the right-of-way due to various restrictions and difficulties, but it would however be 50 feet from the right-of way.  

Mr. Wright stated that the 80 foot requirement is because Mr. Nolan resides on a state highway.  Mr. Wright further stated that there are really two issues here, and further stated that if granted the variance Mr. Nolan will have to appear before the planning board because this shed will be infront of the house.  Mr. Nolan stated that he is aware of the process and he will seek a permit from the planning board.
A discussion followed regarding the back part of the Nolan property being too steep of a slope for a shed and the placement of mature trees and leach field making it difficult for the placement of the shed to the rear of the property.

Mr. Nolan stated that he wanted a very simple shed and presented a picture of the proposed shed to the board and stated that it will be less ornate than the picture presented.  Mr. Wright asked if the shed will have windows and the double doors.  Mr. Nolan stated yes.  Mr. Wright asked if there will be power to the shed.  Mr. Nolan stated not at this time but maybe in the future he would like a light inside.  Mr. Wright asked if he proposes to have water to the shed.  Mr. Nolan stated no.  
Mr. Jones asked if there was a condition added to this variance that stated no outside lighting will be permitted, that would not be a problem.  Mr. Nolan stated absolutely, no problem.  

David Tooley, 4312 Clover Street, Honeoye Falls, NY, neighbor to the north, stated that he will not be able to see the shed from his property and has no problem with the shed.

Mr. Peckham stated that this will only be used for garden tool purposes.  Mr. Nolan stated yes.  Mr. Jones asked when the shed will be built.  Mr. Nolan stated that he would like to build it this season.

Mr. Wright stated that if there are only four board members voting and two are for the variance and two are against the variance, that it will be an automatic denial and explained that Mr. Nolan should wait for the next meeting in September. Mr. Nolan agreed.

Mr. Wright asked if Mr. Nolan had noticed any other sheds on the properties within his neighborhood.  Mr. Nolan stated yes.  Mr. Wright stated that quite a few variances were granted in that area.  

Mr. Wright asked if there were any further questions.  There were no further questions.

Mr. Wright asked the Mr. Nolan the following questions: 

1. Whether the benefit you want to achieve can it be achieved by any other means feasible to you.  Mr. Nolan stated no.

2. In your view, will this create an undesirable change in the character of the neighborhood or any other nearby property?  Mr. Nolan stated no.

3. Would you consider this request substantial?  Mr. Nolan stated yes.

4. In your view of this request, do you feel this will have adverse or environmental effects?  Mr. Nolan stated no.

5. Is this alleged difficulty self-created?  Mr. Nolan stated no.

MOTION

Mr. Peckham moved, seconded by Ms. Sciortino, to close the public hearing regarding the Nolan variance.

ADOPTED

Mr. Thorp – aye; Ms. Sciortino - aye; Mr. Peckham – aye; Mr. Wright – aye. 

A discussion followed regarding the application process.  

Mr. and Mrs. Nolan left the meeting.

BURDETT AREA VARIANCE DETERMINATION

Jessa Burdett, 11 Fountainbleu Drive, Mendon, NY, approached the board for an area variance at said property, consisting of 0.69 acres, bearing Tax Account No. 216.04-1-49, located in an RS-30,000 zone, to allow a structure to house up to five chickens to be 55 feet to a property line, whereas Town Code requires a 100 foot setback.
Mr. Wright stated to Mrs. Burdett the same reasoning for not voting with only four members present.  Mr. Wright asked the board if it was amenable to the board to continue the determination until the next meeting on September 27, 2012.  Mr. Peckham stated that he was discouraged that we are stuck with the same situation on September 13th, but agreed that Mr. Irvine should be present. 

Mrs. Burdett agreed and understood the process.

 MOTION

Mr. Wright moved, seconded by Ms. Sciortino, to continue the determination on the Burdett area variance to September 27, 2012.

ADOPTED

Mr. Thorp – abstain; Ms. Sciortino - aye; Mr. Peckham – aye; Mr. Wright – aye. 

Mrs. Burdett left the meeting.

MINUTES

MOTION

Mr. Peckham moved, seconded by Mr. Wright, to table the approval of the minutes of the August 9, 2012 meeting until September 27, 2012.
ADOPTED

Mr. Thorp – aye; Ms. Sciortino - aye; Mr. Peckham – aye; Mr. Wright – aye. 

MOTION

Mr. Wright moved, seconded by Ms. Sciortino, to adjourn the Zoning Board meeting.

ADOPTED

Mr. Thorp – aye; Ms. Sciortino - aye; Mr. Peckham – aye; Mr. Wright – aye. 
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